CHURCH OF ENGLAND HIGH SCHOOL

5th February 2024

Dear Parent/Guardian
Year 7 Spring Disco

Year 7 pupils are invited to a Spring Disco organised by Zawadi, a fund raising group run by senior St Aidan’s
students. Proceeds go to Artizan International, a local charity supporting people living with disability in Yorkshire
and Peru.

The disco will take place on Thursday 29t February in Constance Green Hall from 7.30pm- 9pm providing a
great opportunity for pupils to banish the winter blues ahead of the Easter holidays. Pupils will be supervised at
all times by the Zawadi team and members of St Aidan’s staff in appropriate ratios. Parents are advised that
there will be smoke machines and light effects.

Entertainment will include a DJ, games, plus spot prizes for dancing and an optional photo booth with fun props
for individual and group photos. Photos costing £1 each will be delivered in form periods during the following
week. Additional, low cost extras such as face painting and a refreshment stall selling drinks, sweets and
chocolate will be available. Squash and water will be free of charge. Please bring cash for all purchases.

The cost of the event is £5 and wristband ‘tickets’ should be purchased in advance. Please fill out the slip below
and return by Wednesday February 21st. Preferred payment is via Parent Pay — the consent slip below should be
posted in the orange Zawadi post box on the front desk at Main School Reception. Payment by cash or a cheque
to St Aidan’s can be returned in an envelope with the consent slip in the same way. Students from the Zawadi
team will distribute the wristband tickets from a stand in the Year 7 Dining Room at breaktime on Monday 26th
and Tuesday 27th February.

NB: If attending, please use Bede House Car Park and accompany your child to Constance Green Foyer, where
they will register before entering the hall. At the end of the evening a one-way system will be in operation —
parents will arrive through Constance Green Main Doors, collect their child, sign out and exit through a separate
door. We realise that this can cause delays however it is important that you help us in ensuring that necessary
safeguarding measures are followed.

If your child is not being collected by a Parent/Carer with parental responsibility (for example by on older sibling)
you must notify us in advance of their collection arrangements. Please email any such arrangements
to admin@staidans.co.uk

We look forward to seeing your child on the dance floor!

Yours faithfully
Mrs Farrar and the Zawadi Team

Year 7 Spring Disco Thursday 29t February Constance Green Hall. Please return to box at Main Reception

| consent to my son/daughter attending the Year 7 Spring Disco and am aware there will be smoke machines and
light effects operating in moderation during the event. Emergency numbers and medical information will be
taken from school records — please notify school of any changes before the event.

| have paid £5 through Parent Pay School Fund OR | enclose £5 cash/cheque to St Aidan’s

| confirm that there are no changes to my child’s emergency contact or medical details

Signed Parent/Guardian ... .. Date........

PUPIl s NAME e e Form.......
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